
We had a total of 62 signed up - 59 to play golf and 3 for 

brunch only.   The most attended opening in a number of 

year.  The brunch was well received by all the ladies and the 

Spring Meeting was conducted during the brunch and all 

wrapped up in plenty of time for the golf.  It was an overcast 

day with some scattered showers but we were lucky enough to 

have 39 of our 59 ladies brave the wind and rain to play and 

we ended up with 11 teams.  We played 9 holes and prizes 

were awarded for the front nine and the back nine.  First place 

for the front nine were Lila James, Sue Kolar and Sandy 

Iwaniw.  First place for the back nine were Gay Wilson, Sandy 

Geren, Simone Foley and Joanne Kolar.  Prizes were awarded 

to all the participating teams.  We had 4 closest to the hole 

prizes - two donated by Barb Campbell and two bought with 

the entry fee money.  Winners were #4 - Lila James, #7 - 

Sandy Iwaniw, #11 - Marsha Woodgate and #14 - Rita 

Mathews. 

It was noted that many of the ladies were impressed with the 

idea of a brunch instead of a supper and suggestions were 

made to do the same for the ladies closing.  The brunch was 

very tasty and there was lots of food for all. 

 


